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Greetings! 
 
What a busy month we have had here at AADE Permian 
Chapter! As you should all know by now I just can’t say 
enough about our officers and steering committee! Being the 
oldest AADE officer, I decided early on in my time as         
President to focus on a local AADE team that wants to be 
engaged in our type of volunteer work and prepare them-
selves as our young leaders in this industry. Time and again 
they have proven their support, offered insight at business 
meetings, and always approachable any time of the day.  
 
In mid-September we had our Bit Technology Forum which 
everyone seemed to enjoy. Thank you also to each of you 
who sponsored! While the forum was going on I made a trip 
to Socorro, N.M. to visit with the PE faculty and the new NMT 
student chapter. I was able to meet some bright young stu-
dents that are eager to start their career in our industry. Keep 
these students in mind as you add PE’s to your team! We will 
be attempting to find a couple of oil or service companies to 
consider a road trip there in the coming months to discuss 
either case histories or drilling techniques. One last thing     

MESSAGE FROM THE AADE PERMIAN BASIN PRESIDENT - 

regarding NMT, they are searching for a company willing to 
donate to their complete remodel of an existing room to   
create a new classroom. If funded by you they will name the 
classroom after the company who can financially support the 
endeavor. If you are interested just let me know. 
 
It’s only two days to our annual AADE “666” golf tourney. I 
hope you put a team in! If not, see Trey Garmon today-final 
call! 
 
Our October meeting returns us to the Case History Series with 
Kyle Marshall speaking on Permian Basin ERD Optimization 
regarding Laredo’s 15k lateral length wells. I hope to see you 
at the meeting! On November 13th, we will wrap up the year’s 
luncheon with a Fasken case history. December closes the 
year with our annual Christmas get-together on December 
6th. 
 
Best, 
Scott Williams 
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Calendar Upcoming Events 2018 

 

 

 

 

*This schedule is tentative and subject to change* 

Our Steering Committee members are here to serve you. Please give us feedback and 
ideas on how we can improve our chapter of AADE. Gerrit Bennis — Chairman 
mbennis@cameron.slb.com 
 
We appreciate our sponsors. If you would like to sponsor a meeting, please contact 
Josh Sperry—Program Chair  jsperry@arcoperating.com or 432-894-8331.   

October 11, 2018  AADE Golf Tournament 

November 13, 2018 - 11:30 Luncheon 

December 6, 2018  Christmas Social 

TODAYS PRESENTATION 
Permian Basin ERD Optimization 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Kyle Marshall - Laredo Petroleum 
  
 Kyle Marshall moved to West Texas from Ft. Myers, FL in order to attend the University of Texas  
Permian Basin (UTPB). While at UTPB, Kyle was a member of the men’s varsity swim team, where he  
competed all four years and served as team captain for the final two. During his senior year at UTPB, 
Kyle was a founding member of the AADE student section and continues to serve as the UTPB student 
liaison on the Permian Board.  Kyle graduated with bachelor’s in petroleum engineering from the       
University of Texas Permian Basin in May 2015. While in school, Kyle began interning with Laredo           
Petroleum during the summer of 2014. The internship continued through Kyle’s final year of school, and 
he was hired as a full-time drilling engineer upon graduation. Throughout his career at Laredo, Kyle has 
had exposure as both an office-based engineer, as well as a rig site supervisor, and currently oversees 
horizontal drilling operations across Glasscock and Reagan Counties.     



Giving back to the Community  
 
 Funds donated to the “Oil Patch Kids” from the 
summer “Shindig”. This will become an annual 
event where the Permian AADE, along with these 
other non-profit organizations, IADC, PBADD, SPE 
YP, and WEN join together for fellowship, network-
ing with newcomers, and helping the community 
through possible giving opportunities. 

 
 Pictured left to right are, Roman Budinsky – AADE, 
Scott Slater – AADE, Fumi Balogun – SPE YP, Mike 
Elphick – PBADD, Susan McHughes – Oil Patch Kids, 
Scott Williams – AADE, Ayodeji Daramola – SPE YP. 
 



We Would Like to Thank The Sponsors for this Month’s 
Permian Basin AADE Luncheon Presentation 

DRILL BITS 



 

GOLF TOURNAMENT 
October 11, 2018 

 

2018 
Upcoming 

EVENTS 

Permian Basin Chapter AADE   

2018 Christmas Social 
December 6th 



We are looking ahead to next years presentation schedule. 
 
We encourage our members to share lessons learned and 
highlights gleaned form our member base. If you have a 
presentation or “Case History” pertaining to or relevant to 
the Permian Basin and would like to be a  presenter at one 
of our luncheons, please let us know by contacting Josh 
Sperry at jsperry@arcoperating.com 
 
We will request an overview, or the actual presentation, to 
review anything submitted for consideration, prior to ap-
proving and adding the presentation to our schedule. 
 
Thank you very much. 
 
Permian Basin AADE Board of Directors 








